Minutes

Steering Committee, EKU Presidential Advisory Council

Wednesday, June 19, 2002, 3:00 p.m.

Gentry Building, EKU

Present:  Melius, Laird, Williams, Long, Webb, Tussey, Cross, Fisher, Kleppinger and Mink.

The meeting commenced at 3:10 p.m.

Minutes for the May 23rd and June 5th meetings were reviewed and approved as submitted.

Williams:  Indicated that Jim and Lisa were able to attend the Senator Orientation for the UK Faculty Senate (June 17).  He asked for their report.

Laird:  Representatives were present from the University of Louisville and UK.  Indicated that what we were trying to start was not a true staff senate.  U of L has had a staff senate since 1974.  This consists of 75 members, with a total staff population of 2,500.  UK plans to have a senate of 175 members, with 10,000 staff positions.  The U of L representative indicated that a ratio of one member for each 30 staff positions would be ideal.  Both U of L and UK offered to help us organize/develop our Council.

At Kentucky, the entire election process was on-line.   It is Web-based and is organized by precincts.  UK did offer to share their software with us.  

At the Orientation session, a packet of information was distributed.  Copies of the materials were shared with the Steering Committee members.  

One big issue that has come up with the UK Staff Senate is that of release time.  Several calls had been received from Senator supervisors.  UK has also developed a publication entitled Inside Tips to aid in communication.  Another issue was the election of At-Large Senators.  It was noted that we had discussed this, but had dropped the idea.

It is clear that we DO NOT have a staff senate, but a Presidential Advisory Council.

Williams:  We are not going to be a “UK type” group.

Laird:  The UK Senate has a larger number of standing committees and more Senators to staff these committees.  Lisa felt that having a Bylaws Committee was a good idea.  Also, UK was having a problem with rumor control.  There is also a potential problem when Senators transfer.

Overall, it looks like we are on track, and that what we develop will not be the same as most of the other universities in Kentucky.

Williams:  Thought that it was important for the Council to be ratified (sanctioned) by the Board of Regents.  

Cross:  Asked if Dave had an opportunity to talk with the President about Regent approval.

Williams:  Not yet.  He has talked around this idea and plans to address this with her in the near future at an appropriate time.

Fisher:  Expressed some concern about the number of standing committees and the number of members available to staff these committees.  Suggested that we might have to cut down the number of standing committees.

Williams:  Is concerned about on-line voting.

Kleppinger:  The recent student government elections were on-line and it seemed to work just fine.

There was a general discussion on the election process.  It was felt that an Elections Committee be established and that the pictures of candidates be included on the ballot.  We might also send segmented E-mails, and restrict whom individuals could vote for.

Tussey:   Would like to restrict the election process so that staff members could have access to vote for ONLY their candidates.

Kleppinger:  This is what Ron Yoder wanted to do with the student elections.

There was a general concern for those staff members who were not literate.

Tussey:  Suggested that the central stores (office) have an area with a computer and individuals designated to assist people with the election process.

Melius:  Noted that there were UK Senators for exempt and non-exempt staff employees.

Laird:  UK has developed a Constitution and Bylaws.

Mink:  Not every organization develops both documents.

Fisher:  Reviewed the governance standards in Robert’s Rules.  We may wish to develop a governance letter (similar to UK)  and consider later the appointment of ex-officio members.

Tussey:  Feels it is important to do an on-line election.

Williams:  Asked how long the election process should last.

Laird:  One week.

Long:  Open communication is important to this process.

Kleppinger:  In terms of gaining credibility, have administration support the process, and commit to open voting and access to a computer.

Laird:  Vote during Staff Appreciation Day.  Would like to see some type of newsletter to aid communication.

Williams (thinking out loud):  This could not be part of the EKUpdate?

Laird:  UK has a full-time person to assist with the operation of their Senate.

Tussey:  Suggest a one week election process AND Staff Appreciation Day.  Include soft drinks….  Give employees a bid hug

Fisher:  Developing a governance regulation is a good idea.  Individual issues can be addressed by the Council later.

Mink:  It is important to listen to individual staff members.

Laird:  Liked the ‘Do’s and Don’ts’ handout in the UK packet.  The Bylaws must be approved by the new Council as their first order of business.

Melius:  What is the relationship of the Staff Regent to the Council?

Laird:  Explained the relationship.

Laird:  New staff employees are given a lapel pin.  The new Council will need a budget.

Melius:  What did we decide concerning the one-year eligibility requirement? (in order to run for a position.)

A general discussion followed.  It was felt that the election committee and the Council would work out the problems in the future.

Fisher:  Asked committee members to review the materials from the UK session.

Williams:  Did UK elaborate on the standing committees in the Bylaws?

Laird:  It is important to have a question and answer session for all staff and review the purpose of the committees.

Kleppinger:  When will the Regents meet again?

Williams:  August 1, 2002.

Fisher:  We need to develop a resolution to officially create the group.

Williams:  Suggested that the President bring this to the Board.

Mink:  Expressed some concerns about having this group sanctioned by the Board.  The Council might have to bring Bylaws and other changes back to them for their approval.

Fisher:  We should keep it simple.

Kleppinger:  Volunteered to chair a group to work on a resolution.  They will meet at 1:30 on July 12 in Keen Johnson.

Other members of the Resolution Committee would be: Mink, Williams, Fisher

Tussey:  Need to communicate that report to the President.

Cross:  Expressed some concerns about this being too formal.

Melius:  Suggested that we start a committee to develop elections on-line.

This Election Guidelines Committee would consist of Melius, Laird, and Cross.  They will meet on June 25.

The next meeting of the Steering Committee will be Friday, July 17th at 3:00 p.m. in the Gentry Building.  Agenda items will include:  the Council Resolution, Bylaws, and Election Guidelines.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Fisher

July 16, 2002

Approved July 19, 2003
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